
Brighton & Hove City Council 

 

Policy & Resources 
Committee 

Agenda Item 6

  

Subject: Petitions referred from Public Engagement Meeting held 
on 7 April 2022 

 
Date of meeting: 7 July 2022 
 
Report of: Executive Director for Governance, People & Resources 
 
Contact Officer: Name: Lisa Johnson 
  
 Email: lisa.johnson@brighton-hove.gov.uk 
  
Ward(s) affected: All  
 

 
1. Purpose of the report and policy context 
 
1.1 To receive petitions presented at the public engagement meeting held on 

the 7 April 2022. 
 
2. Recommendations 

 
2.1 That the committee responds to the petition either by noting it or where it is 

considered more appropriate, calls for an officer report on the matter. 
  

3. Context and background information 
 

3.1 To receive the following:  
 
Petition 
 

3.2 Patcham Court Farm 

Fight the proposed Royal Mail delivery office in Vale Avenue 

The Royal Mail and the Council want to relocate two delivery offices 
based in Brighton and Hove to Patcham Court Farm. 

We are against this for 8 reasons: 

1. Entrance from Vale Avenue 
2. Huge rise in 24-hour traffic 
3. Huge rise in HGV lorries 
4. Huge rise in on-road parking 
5. Huge rise in traffic congestion 
6. Huge rise in pollution 
7. Likely to be insufficient on-site parking 
8. No on-site customer service 
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Please sign our petition below to stop this deal between the Council and 
the Royal Mail. 

3.2 The petition was presented by Cllr Meadows and had been signed by 378 
people. 
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